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From: Otis P. Driftwood <otispdriftwood407 @gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, August 03, 2020 10:49 AM

To: planning@townofthompson.com; kathleen grasso

Subject: Gan Eden Estates project on Old Liberty Road in Monticello

Please be advised that I was away and couldn't get my opinion in on time. However, this project and the
immense problems it would create are crucial that all Sullivan County Residents be heard. The mere idea of a
project development of this magnitude is absolutely insane. The environmental problems of water run-off for
starters makes dis-allowing this project in its entirety. I moved up here from Queens, New York City in the year
2003. Sullivan County's beautiful natural wonders must be preserved and not ruined as I have witnessed the
over development in what once was gorgeous Orange County turning it slowly into another Long Island. THIS
cannot happen in Sullivan County. Allowing a development of this magnitude will not only erase another
ecosystem ( the reason for OUR eventual demise ),and encourage more of the same and before we know it ,turn
this County into a cesspool. Also the outrageous I.D.A. tax breaks will fall onto already over-stressed and fed-
up property owners of which I am one in this town in Rock Hill. Already the legislature is having an August 6th
meeting to increase again our property taxes while so many properties go tax-exempt. Do NOT allow this
project and if the greedy selfish developer sues FIGHT him to the end and don't cave in! Any help I can provide
let me know at: John PeterecTolino 14 Straight Path Rock Hill N.Y. 12775, (917 )628-7300. Thank-you.



